
  

27 April 2021 

 

 

 
Dear Shareholder 

 
Schrole Group Ltd is convening an Annual General Meeting of shareholders to be held on Monday 31 May 2021 at 
9.00am WST (Meeting). 

 
The Australian Securities and Investments Commission (ASIC) has adopted a temporary ‘no-action’ position in 

relation to the convening and holding of shareholder meetings. The position follows on from the Corporations 
(Coronavirus Economic Response) Determination (No. 3) 2020 which expired on 21 March 2021. ASIC’s ‘no action’ 
policy addresses, amongst other things, companies providing shareholders with details of an online location where 

the contents of a notice of meeting can be viewed and downloaded. 
 

Accordingly, the Company is not sending hard copies of the Meeting materials to shareholders.  
 

Instead, a copy of the Meeting materials can be viewed and downloaded online at the following link: 
 

• You can access the Meeting materials online at the Company’s website: www.schrole.edu.au/investors/ 

• A complete copy of the Meeting materials has been posted to the Company’s ASX Market announcements 
page at www.asx.com.au under the Company’s ASX code “SCL”.  

• If you have provided an email address and have elected to receive electronic communications from the 
Company, you will receive an email to your nominated email address with a link to an electronic copy of the 
Meeting materials and the voting instruction form. 

 
A copy of your Proxy Form is enclosed for convenience.  

 

The Company intends to hold a physical meeting. 

 

However, in order to minimise the risk to shareholders and to the Company and its ongoing operations, Shareholders 

are encouraged to vote by proxy instead of attending the meeting.  

 

The Board will continue to monitor Australian Government restrictions on public gatherings.   

 
The situation is constantly evolving and accordingly we may make alternative arrangements to the way in which the 

Meeting is held. If this occurs, we will notify any changes by way of announcement on ASX and the details will also 
be made available on our website.  

 
The Meeting materials are important and should be read in their entirety. If you are in doubt as to the course of 
action you should follow, you should consult your financial adviser, lawyer, accountant or other professional adviser. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Ben Donovan,  

Company Secretary 
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